Daylesford Foto Biennale                         [image: image1.wmf]
NEWSLETTER No 14    October 2007

DFB’07 FAREWELL

And what an amazing month it was – 120+ events, 58 venues, great crowds, great feedback – and not much rest for the team of volunteers who put it all together. Our thanks to all our participating photographers, seminar speakers, workshop presenters, review panel members, and curators. Thanks to all our venues who made their spaces available for DFB07 events. Thanks to our sponsors who put up the dollars to enable it all to happen. Thanks to our supporting photographic organizations. And thanks to you, our audience, who came and  experienced the uniqueness 
and diversity of photographic art that was DFB07.

WILL THERE BE A DFB’09?

This is a watershed year for the DFB committee. We are all still pretty much exhausted after the effort to stage DFB07, and we are yet to make a decision as to if there will be a DFB09. This is something we will make a final decision on early in the new year. 

Both our inaugural festival DFB05, and DFB07, which was more than double in size from our first effort, were put together on the smell of an oily rag. In fact, DFB07, ran on a budget of just $61,000. And this was only possible because of the contribution of 8000+ unpaid hours by committee and volunteers. 

Our resolve is not to proceed with DFB09 unless we can come up with a substantial increase in income so that we don’t have to compromise the high standards of presentation we have set ourselves to date.

As with DFB05, DFB07 failed to attract any meaningful funding support. We feel that we have well and truly established our bona fides, and hope that the next  months will see some interest from those bodies from whom we seek support – arts and culture, community services, local government, regional development and tourism  -  and they will come to our aid and help make DFB09 a reality.

Another option is that we move the Biennale to a larger population centre, better resourced and willing to give us some meaningful assistance to help us develop the concept further. Already, in just two outings,  we have demonstrated our ability to stage a Photography Festival of this scope which has been embraced by audience, photographers and media alike. As well as the cultural impact, the  Biennale has produced major tourism and economic benefits,  and  has already established an international reputation in photography circles. The potential for further development in these areas is  huge.

A third option is that we say ‘No more’ and take our lives back, and move on with other projects. We could look back with pride in what we achieved with DFB’05 and DFB’07, but it would be tinged with sadness that we couldn’t attract the support we needed to continue

You can do your bit to make sure that Victoria has a third  Biennale International Festival of Photography in 2009, be it in Daylesford or elsewhere, by becoming a member, subscriber or friend of the DFB. You can download the forms at our new DFB09 website  www.daylesfordfotobiennale.org
FAREWELL TO DFB INC COMMITTEE MEMBERS

We lose a pair of original dedicated committee members in Volunteer co-ordinator Ruth Bray and Treasurer and Public Officer Lily Andrew, as well as DFB07 Secretary Sally Van Rooden. We thank them for their dedication and hard work, and wish them well in their respective new endeavours.

LOST LIGHT METER

International guest Eduardo Gil, who’s show ‘Landscapes’ featured as part of the Main Program at DFB07 returned to Buenos Aires minus his Minolta light meter. Eduardo thinks he lost it somewhere in Daylesford. If you happen to have come across the said light meter it would be wonderful if we could get it back to Argentina.  Give us a call at the DFB office on 5348 5703 if you happen to have found it 

QUEER AS COUNTRY FOLK

Another major event which happens in Daylesford is the ChillOut  Gay and Lesbian Festival which attracts an audience of 20,000 each labour day weekend in March. The Chillout organising committee have planned to expand the reach of their activities to include the visual arts in 2008, and have invited the DFB to stage a photographic component to next years festival. The Daylesford Foto Biennale, in conjunction with ChillOut are proud to announce the $2000 ChillOut 2008 Photography Prize .

The Call for Entry for photographic works based on the ChillOut 2008 Festival theme ‘Queer as Country Folk’ has just been launched.  Terms and conditions and entry forms are available from the website www.daylesfordfotobiennale.org
Entries close Friday February 8th 2008

DFB’09 NEEDS YOU!

As mentioned earlier, the DFB committee is losing  a treasurer and Public Officer. volunteer co ordinator and secretary. We need to fill these positions and are in desperate need of more  committee members to help share the load. You don’t necessarily need to know anything about photography, but requisite skills in any of the following areas would be of great value to us – business management, finance, funding, book-keeping, festival/event management, copywriting, web, database management, legal.  If you have any of these skill sets and would like to become involved with a  highly professional and motivated committee or as a mentor, we would love to hear from you. You must be a DFB Inc. Member to hold a committee position.  If you think you may be interested in volunteering for a position, email the office  info@daylesfordfotobiennale.org  for job descriptions of the position you are interested in.

DFB’07 FINALIST IN REGIONAL AWARDS

The Daylesford Foto Biennale was a finalist in the recently announced Regional Achievement and Community Awards 2007  Department for Victorian Communities Volunteering Award. This is an acknowledgement of the huge effort made by our volunteers and our organising committee, who are also volunteers, in the staging of DFB’07. Festival Director Jeff Moorfoot was also nominated for the Parks Victoria Regional Achiever Award. Unfortunately we didn’t come up trumps in either category [and the $2000 prize money would have come in handy] but we are honoured to have our efforts  recognised in these awards
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                       Volunteer Coordinator Ruth Bray, Volunteer Malcom Bray, Festival Director Jeff Moorfoot

                    DFB President Julie Millowick, and Committee member Senga Peckham at the Awards Night 

SOME DFB’07 NUMBERS

A few statistics from DFB’07 give an indication of what a huge logistical operation the staging of a festival of the size and diversity of  our Second Biennale was.

· events –   128

· venues –   56

· participating photographers –   1251

· photographic images exhibited –  7427         

· volunteers -  112

· volunteer hours -  8410

· estimated viewing audience – 188,385

From our visitor survey forms we calculated the following information.

· average number of shows visited – 25

· visitors who came specifically for DFB07 -  83%

· degree of overall satisfaction with DFB07 [out of 10] – 8.7

DFB’05 PATRON GONE TO THE BIG DARKROOM IN THE SKY

Our patron for DFB05 Wolfgang Sievers sadly passed away after a brief illness in early September 2007,  a month short of his 95th birthday. ‘Mim’ Sievers was a man of principle and a man of passion, and above all, a great photographer. Our sympathies go out to his family and close friends.

DFB Inc MEMBERSHIP

Membership renewals are now due. Members should receive an invoice for their membership renewal within the next week or so. Membership renewal is $33 including GST and is valid until the 2009 AGM. New members need to pay a once off joining fee of $11 including GST on top of the $33 member fee. The membership application form is available as a download from the website www.daylesfordfotobiennale.org  Membership requires the nomination and second of an existing DFB Inc member.  Only paid up DFB Inc members are eligible to hold positions on the DFB Inc committee.

NOTICE OF ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING

The AGM of the Daylesford Foto Biennale Inc takes place on Monday 
November 5th 2007 at 7.00pm at the Daylesford Neighbourhood Centre, 
13 Camp Street Daylesford.
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